
Agenda 

Economy Skills Transport and Environment 

Scrutiny Board 

4th February, 2021 at 5.30pm 

The meeting will be conducted virtually via Microsoft Teams in 

accordance with The Local Authorities and Police and Crime Panels 

(Coronavirus) (Flexibility of Local Authority and Police and Crime Panel 

Meetings) (England and Wales) Regulations 2020 

Please click on the link below to view the meeting live: 

Microsoft Teams Live Event 

This agenda gives notice of items to be considered in private as required 

by Regulations 5 (4) and (5) of The Local Authorities (Executive 

Arrangements) (Meetings and Access to Information) (England) 

Regulations 2012. 

1 Apologies for Absence 

2 Members to declare any interests in matters to be discussed at the 

meeting 

3 To confirm the minutes of the meeting held on 19th November 2020 

as a correct record 
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https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_Y2JlZTE5YmYtNGNjOC00ZWE5LWI3OTgtZTJlYTVhOTA0YzZj%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22a4c0f89b-23b9-49eb-a8bf-244fb0a4cffc%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22d9f95f79-636b-41ae-90ad-3cb9369731ab%22%2c%22IsBroadcastMeeting%22%3atrue%7d
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Urgent Item of Business - To determine whether there are any 

additional items of business which, by reason of special 

circumstances, the Chair decides should be considered at the 

meeting as a matter of urgency 

Reset and Recovery – Update presentation  
To consider an update presentation on the reset and recovery plan. 

Date of next meeting:  4th March 2021 

D Stevens 

Chief Executive 

Sandwell Council House 

Freeth Street 

Oldbury 

West Midlands 

Distribution 

Councillor Rollins (Chair) 

Councillors Chidley, Eaves, L Giles, Hackett, M Hussain, Sandars and Worsey. 

Contact: democratic_services@sandwell.gov.uk 
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Information about meetings in Sandwell 

If you are attending the meeting and require assistance to 
access the venue, please contact Democratic Services 
(democratic_services@sandwell.gov.uk). 

If the fire alarm sounds, please follow the instructions of the 
officers present and leave the building by the nearest exit. 

Only people invited to speak at a meeting may do so.  
Everyone at the meeting is expected to be respectful and listen 
to the discussion. 

Agendas with reports with exempt information should be 
treated as private and confidential.  It is your responsibility to 
ensure that any such reports are kept secure.  After the 
meeting confidential papers should be disposed of in a secure 
way. 

In response to the Coronavirus pandemic and subsequent 
2020 Regulations, all public meetings will now be recorded and 
broadcast on the Internet to enable public viewing and 
attendance.   

You are allowed to use devices for the purposes of recording 
or reporting during the public session of the meeting.  When 
using your devices they must not disrupt the meeting – please 
ensure they are set to silent. 

Members who cannot attend the meeting should submit 
apologies by contacting Democratic Services 
(democratic_services@sandwell.gov.uk) 

All agenda, reports, minutes for Sandwell Council’s meetings, 
councillor details and more are available from our website 
(https://cmis.sandwell.gov.uk/cmis5/) 
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[IL0: UNCLASSIFIED] 

Agenda Item 1

Economy, Skills, Transport and Environment Scrutiny Board

Apologies for Absence

The Board will receive any apologies for absence from the members of the
Board.
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[IL0: UNCLASSIFIED] 

Agenda Item 2

Economy, Skills, Transport and Environment Scrutiny Board

Declaration of Interests

Members to declare:-

(a) any interest in matters to be discussed at the meeting;

(b) the existence and nature of any political Party Whip on any matter to be
considered at the meeting.
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Economy Skills Transport and Environment 

Scrutiny Board 

19 November 2020 at 5.00pm 

Present: Councillor Rollins (Chair); 

Councillors Eaves, L Giles and M Hussain. 

Officers: Dr Alison Knight, Executive Director Neighbourhoods; 

Chris Ward, Director Education Employment and Skills; 

Kelly Thomas, Employment and Skills Service Manager; 

Adele Smith, Programme Manager, Employment and Skills. 

12/20 Apologies for Absence  

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Hackett and Sandars. 

13/20 Declarations of Interest 

There were no declarations of interest. 

14/20 Minutes 

The minutes of the meeting held on 24 September 2020 were agreed as a 

correct record. 

15/20 Reset and Recovery Update 

The Executive Director Neighbourhoods provided an update on the 

management of services that fall into the remit of the Economy Skills 

Transport and Environment Scrutiny Board. 

Highways Services:   

 Continued provision of statutory services and had operated with 

precautions, which had been monitored and adjusted when necessary. 

 Service levels for infrastructure maintenance were continuing to put forward 

schemes such as Birchlee Island, lighting renewal, bridge work, utility works 
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and school crossing patrols work to ensure work on improvements were 

moving forward;  

 Traffic levels had dropped initially under full lock down (at 30-40%), 

between July and September (at 50-60%). Traffic levels had increased to 

around 70 -80% and there was congestion and increased traffic levels.  

 Emergency active travel work was under review, Government funding had 

been received to develop cycle and walking paths. Parking enforcement 

was in place and parking wardens were Covid aware and were wearing 

appropriate PPE. 

Development Planning and Building Control 

 Since March 2020 general services had continued to operate with many 

officers working from home.  Some staff had been attending the Council 

building to carry out printing and photocopying on a rota basis. Where 

necessary staff had been released to work in other areas to support. 

 There was a dip in planning applications due to lockdown. 

 There was significant demand on land charges due to house sales now 

being completed and stamp duty. 

 Health and Safety at sports grounds and planning committee site visits had 

been suspended. Officers had made use of photographs, google and 

technology to share images with planning committee members and public. 

Where a visit had to be made to premises staff were observing social 

distancing and PPE was used.  

Spatial Planning and Growth 

 Regeneration teams had been virtual working from home which had 

operated effectively. Office access was limited to essential access only. 

 When teams were able to return to work at the Council House there would 

be an evaluation of which services could continue to work virtually.  

 Teams had managed to submit Town Investment Plans and Business 

Grant Applications successfully and were continuing to work through new 

grants.   

 Further work with the Chamber and businesses was planned to look at the 

extra pressures of Brexit and raise awareness.   

Waste Services 

 Waste services were changing daily, more than 30 staff were self-isolating, 

there were some returning to work and others starting self-isolating.  There 

had been a few tested Covid cases.  

 Overall, the teams had kept on top of the waste collection services, 

including the garden waste services. 

 The tonnages had continued to be about 30% higher than normal, 

including garden waste.  This had required and an additional 5 support 

crews and regular overtime to deliver the service. There were daily 

briefings to check what was happening and that communications and staff 

were in place.  

 The service was trying to keep street cleansing up to date, with falling 

leaves it was important to keep pavements free of potential trip and slip 
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hazards, whilst making sure operators were following Health and Safety 

procedures. 

Strategic Assets and Land  

 Markets had been operating again following lockdown, but had to revert 

back to essential retail within the market.  Most essential retailers had 

been moved to the food hall in West Bromwich and the outdoor market 

traders were trading in essential retail only.  

 Assets - the core buildings had remained open to essential workers and 

the building refurbishments workers, which had been allowed to continue 

and would provide a really good space in the main reception area at 

Oldbury Council House.   

 Urban design building services work was ongoing, most of the contracts 

had continued and were on track, such housing in Tipton and the Aquatic 

Centre. 

 Commercial estates team work was ongoing to look at where people may 

have difficulties paying and trying to work with tenants to maintain rental 

income stream. 

 Facilities management had continued to operate to provide essential 

cleansing, provide hand sanitiser and put signage up etc and maintenance 

of the building.  

The Board noted the following comments and responses to questions: 

 Managers had spent time talking with the Unions about their members 

working safely to maintain services during second lockdown and should 

lockdown be extended past 2 December 2020.  

 Caretakers had been going into communal areas and cleansing the area, 

which was essential to stop the spread of Covid, particularly in high rise 

buildings. Managers had agreed with the Unions that workers would have 

reduced working hours and would not congregate in communal areas 

during breaks. 

 The guidance for second lockdown was different to first lockdown, services 

had been expected to continue, workers would be going into people’s 

homes to carry out works. In the second lockdown schools were also open. 

 There may be a need to utilise staff in neighbourhoods for other priorities 

to assist the roll out of testing, vaccines and help with the vulnerable.  A lot 

of staff in Neighbourhoods had previously supported other roles such as 

Covid marshals. There was a need to prioritise services to see which could 

be moved into other areas. 

 In terms of street cleansing, there had been a reduction in service when 

teams were out due to sickness (SERCO services), at the time it was 

unclear if all services would be able to continue however services had 

picked up and street cleansing was in place.  

 Grounds Maintenance team carried out grass cutting, it had taken time for 

them to get around the Borough but that had taken place across the 

Borough. 

 Play areas had previously been closed on the advice of Public Health, 

signs had been posted and grass had not been cut in the play areas to try 
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to deter people from using the area.  The problem was that people had 

taken signs down because they were frustrated and lifted their children 

over barriers to let them play.  The guidance now required play areas to be 

open and the grass had now been cut.  The service had put notices in the 

vicinity reminding people to clean the equipment, it was not viable to put 

staff in place to cleanse between uses.  

 There were some capacity issues in teams, the teams worked in small 

bubbles and if one team member had to self-isolate the whole bubble 

would have to. 

The Chair thanked the Executive Director Neighbourhoods for all the work 

that had been done and highlighted the fact that the Council had managed to 

keep services at a normal level which was testament to all the hard work that 

had been done. 

16/20 Sandwell Skills Strategy 

The Director of Education, Employment and Skills introduced the report 

highlighting that this was the first Sandwell Skills Strategy which had been 

developed collaboratively.  The strategy set out a collective skills vision for the 

Borough and recommended actions.   

The Board noted that the report outlined the overarching strategy and set out 

the key skills, challenges, opportunities and strategic priorities for the 

Borough. The Director outlined the reset and recovery strategic work that the 

Council would need to do. He advised that there had been wide consultation 

and participation to ensure the strategy represented the local community, 

businesses and engagement that had taken place with a wide range of 

stakeholders to contribute and identify skills required in the Borough. 

The Director advised that contribution from this meeting was very important to 

the development of the strategy. 

The Employment and Skills Manager and Programme Manager presented 

Sandwell Skills Strategy 2020-23 slides. The presentation highlighted the 

following: 

 Sandwell’s skills challenges – pre-pandemic data to baseline and key 

challenges highlighted in the strategy: 

o Low skill levels in the population

o Issues of poverty for those in employment driven by low wage levels

o Skills shortages faced by employers, particularly in advanced and

higher technical skills

o Lower attainment by young people early years, primary and

secondary education

 Reset and recovery – additional challenges present due to Covid: 

o Large scale redundancies
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o An increased need for digital skills and access to equipment 

o Young people facing more competition for opportunities 

o Mental health and lack of resilience 

 

 Sandwell skills aspirations – collective vision for skills with ambitious aims 

for our residents and businesses: 

o Improve skills attainment at all levels 

o More people to move into sustainable employment 

o More people to move into higher skilled jobs 

o More skilled employees available to support business 

 

The ambitions support Vision 2030, inclusive Economy and Community 

Wealth Building, economic growth, aligns to the Economic Growth Plan 

and high-quality education 

 

 Skills for the future 

o Forward thinking, sectoral trends, future demands 

o Impact of automation, climate change, societal changes, pandemic 

effect and Brexit 

o Sector based action plans  

o Skills demand 

o Digital 

o Green – sustainable and resource efficient 

o STEAM – Science, technology, Engineering, Arts and Mathematics 

o Reset and recovery 

o Health and Social Care, Transport and logistics 

o The key actions were outlined 

o Reset and Recovery themes – emerging themes  

o Delivery of the Sandwell Skills Strategy  

    

The Chair thanked officers for the comprehensive report and presentation.  

 

In response to questions raised the comments were noted: 

 

 The Chair indicated it would be helpful to have further detail about dates 

and timescales.  It was recognised that specific dates were not known yet 

and these would be developed as part of the performance management 

framework. Officers had looked at data time series over ten years and 

there had been rises and falls which would need to be factored into 

performance targets to ensure they were realistic and sufficiently 

challenging. 

 Once agreed at Cabinet 9th December 2020, the performance framework 

would be developed and the performance indicators agreed, to include 

some short term and some long term aims. 

 In terms of the skills gap and the need to attract businesses to Sandwell, 

the Board considered that it was not that Sandwell did not attract 

businesses, more about ‘how does the Council make sure that Sandwell 

residents get the jobs’.  

10



 The nature of the Borough and proximity to the neighbouring authorities 

indicted the need to concentrate on how the jobs could be retained in the 

Borough for the people of the Borough. 

The Chair welcomed that the strategy and ambitions aligned with everything 

the Council was trying to do and members agreed that it was important to say 

that with the Sandwell Skills Strategy.  

The Board recognised that it was vital to develop the strategy in conjunction 

with everything else we do in Sandwell, including the offers for housing, 

employment, green spaces and the inclusive economy, to ensure that the 

strategy was not working in isolation and everything was complementing the 

other work to help progress in all areas. 

It was considered that without nice houses, leisure facilities and schools, 

skilled people may choose to live out of Sandwell and there would be a 

greater skills gap in Sandwell. 

The Chair welcomed that over recent years, the Council was improving the 

collaborative approach to deliver the wider plan for Sandwell.  

Agreed that:- 

The Economy Skills Transport and Environment Scrutiny Board 

receive the Sandwell Skills Strategy 2020-23 and that comments 

of the Board be referred to the Cabinet Member for Employment 

and Skills.  

 17/20 Climate Change Strategy 

The Chair announced that a working group meeting of the Economy, Skills, 

Transport and Environment Scrutiny Board would be arranged to consider 

‘Implementation of the Climate Change Strategy’, date to be arranged in 

January 2021. 

Meeting ended at 18:25 
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 Item 5 

Report to Economy Skills Transport and 

Environment Scrutiny Board 

4th February 2021 

Subject: Reset and Recovery Update 

Director: Interim Director Regeneration and Growth – 
Tammy Stokes 
Director of Housing and Communities –  
Alan Caddick 

Contact Officer: Tammy Stokes – Interim Director Regeneration 
and Growth  
Tammy_stokes@sandwell.gov.uk 

1 Recommendation 

1.1 That the Economy Skills Transport and Environment Scrutiny Board 

consider and comment on the Reset and Recovery update report. 

2 Context and Key Issue 

2.1 The Economy Skills Transport and Environment Scrutiny Board will  

receive a presentation from the Regeneration and Growth Team to 

update the Board on matters relating to communities and economy in the 

Councils reset and recovery framework. 
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3 How does this deliver objectives of the Corporate Plan? 

 

 

Best start in life for children and 
young people 

People live well and age well 

Strong resilient communities 

Quality homes in thriving 
neighbourhoods 

A strong and inclusive economy 

A connected and accessible 
Sandwell  

Interim Director Regeneration and Growth – Tammy Stokes 

Recovering from the COVID-19 

pandemic with our 

communities, stakeholders and 

partners will have a positive 

impact on all ambitions 

contained in the Vision. 
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Reset and Recovery – Regeneration & Growth Team 

4 February 2021

Economy Skills Transport and 
Environment Scrutiny Board
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Business Growth Team 

Administration of Discretionary Grants and other Business Support 
Funding Schemes.

• 1st National Lockdown -  £2.9m in support to 315 businesses and
£96k to 46 market traders;

• Nov 2020 £629k of ARG support to 554 businesses with
December’s still being processed;

• AIM for Gold grants;
• Black Country Small Grants.
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Sign-posting Businesses to partner services who provide specialist 
Business Support.

• Navigate and sign-post businesses to relevant support ‘no wrong
door approach’;

• Government backed COVID grants and loan schemes;
• EU Exit advice from Black Country Growth Hub and Dept

International Trade;
• SWEDA – support for Business Start Ups;
• Economic Intelligence;
• Workshops hosted by partners Chamber of Commerce and

Federation of Small Businesses
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Facilitating Communication of key messages and positive news 
stories across the business community 

• Sandwell Business Ambassadors;

• Think Sandwell Business Support website;

• Made In Sandwell;

• Social Media .
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Working with Employment & Skills to secure job opportunities 
arising from Regeneration investment and associated procurement 

activities

• Social Value – Community Benefit Clauses;

• Inward Investment;

• Foreign Direct Investment.
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Supporting local supply chains to secure procurement opportunities 

• ‘Meet the Buyer Events’;

• Procurement Clusters;

• Networking Opportunities; 

• Local Spend.
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Town Investment Plans

• West Bromwich
• Rowley Regis
• Smethwick

• Potential £25m per town = £75m 
investment across Sandwell

• Accelerated Funding of £750,000 per town 
awarded

Planning Regeneration Team
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8

Reinvigorate the town centre

Unlock land to aid regeneration

Support good quality jobs

Stimulate 
COVID 

Recovery

Town Investment Plan Priorities

Making town centres 
more inclusive

Raising education and skill 
aspirations

Connectivity within and 
between the communities

Stalled sites

Deliver more housing

Regenerate and upgrade local 
assets

Maximise local impact of major 
investments in hospital and 
Aquatics Centre
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Accelerated Funding
West Bromwich
Outdoor Market Redevelopment £440k
Cycling and Walking Infrastructure (Phase 1)   £310k   

Rowley Regis
Blackheath Town Centre Pedestrian and Cyclist connectivity to Rowley Regis Train Station - £176,508
Oldbury Town Centre Pedestrian and Cyclist connectivity - £213,141
Tividale Park Improvements - £133,949
Bearmore Open Space Improvements - £45,980
Warrens Hall Improvements - £66,550
Haden Hill Park Improvements - £57,200

Smethwick
Tollhouse Way Cycle and Walking Scheme - £750,000
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Priority Regeneration Projects

Wednesbury 
• Friar Park – 700+ new homes
• Wednesbury Heritage Action Zone

West Bromwich
• West Bromwich Masterplan
• West Bromwich Interim Planning Statement
• Towns Fund/Future High Streets
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Smethwick
• Smethwick to Birmingham Corridor Area Framework and Masterplan
(800+ new homes, primary school and job opportunities)
• Towns Fund
• Rolfe Street
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The team is supporting the survival of the local economy by responding 
to unprecedented challenges which change almost daily. The team are 
also working to ensure that the local economy has the opportunity and 
support it needs to once again thrive post COVID, through attracting 

Investment and re-imagining our places.   
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